Agendum 
Oakland University
Board of Trustees Special Formal Session 

June 25, 2008
OFFICE SUPPLY AGREEMENT
A Recommendation
1.
Division and Department:  Finance and Administration, Purchasing Department.
2.
Introduction:  Oakland University (University) has solicited bids for a three-year primary Office Supply Agreement with two one-year extensions at the University’s option.  The University received five proposals in response including Office Max, Corporate Express, Detroit Pencil Company, Staples and Office Depot.  Due diligence and evaluation of the proposals resulted in the determination that the Detroit Pencil Company was the lowest qualified bidder.  On a three-year proforma the Detroit Pencil Company’s bid amounted to $1,517,206.  
3.
Previous Board Action:  In February 2003, the Board of Trustees approved a three-year agreement with two optional one-year extensions with Staples Business Advantage.
4.
      Budget Implications:  The University spends approximately $700,000 per year on office supplies not all of which is with our primary vendor due to special orders, unique purchases and other needs.  The estimated price advantage over the next best proposal is 6%, approximately $36,000 per year.
5. Educational Implications:  The purchase of supplies for academic departments

enhances their ability to provide quality educational experiences.
6. Personnel Implications:  None.
7. University Reviews/Approvals:  This Recommendation was reviewed by the
Purchasing Department, the Treasury Management Department, and the Vice President for Finance and Administration.
8.       Recommendation:  

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees wishes to ensure appropriate cost savings

measures through periodically rebidding the University’s preferred office supplies vendor; and 


WHEREAS, the Detroit Pencil Company has been determined through a competitive bidding process to be the lowest qualified bidder for office supplies to the University; now, therefore, be it 
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                 RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes the Vice President for Finance and Administration to enter into an agreement with Detroit Pencil Company as preferred office supply vendor for the University for three-years with two one-year extensions at the University’s option; and, be it further



RESOLVED, that the agreement will be reviewed and approved by the Office of Legal Affairs and General Counsel prior to execution and will be in compliance with the law and university policies and regulations and will conform to the legal standards and policies of the Vice President  for Legal Affairs and General Counsel.

9.
Attachments:  None.  





Submitted to the President





on ______________________________, 2008 by





________________________________________





John W. Beaghan






Vice President for Finance and Administration and







Treasurer to the Board of Trustees

Recommended on _______________, 2008
to the Board for approval by

___________________________________

Gary D. Russi

President
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